
 
 

Player Development Meeting 04/17/2019 
 

Present: Dan Selander, Shannon Olmscheid, Dave Zimmer, Rand Roeske 
 
Absent: Mitch Sweep, Jack Freeman, Mike Haglund, Kevin Mooney, Troy Engebretson 
 
Others Present: Scott Klatt & Amanda Henry  
 
Non-Parent Coach Discussions: 
Discussed possible non-parent coaches as follows:  
Dylan Jude, Mitch Sweep, Wil Fink, Jeremy McDonagh, Alissa Mead, Nate Koering 
 
Richmond Arena IP Coordinator: 
Mike Stang has not committed yet for the Richmond Arena IP Coordinator. Other 
possible candidates discussed were Josh Goerger and Brent Ruegemer 
 
Goalies Program: 
Feedback on last year’s goalie practices with Trois-Rivieres was positive. With that, the 
committee would like to continue it in the 2019-2020 season as well as extending 
practices into January. Last years budget was set at $3,000 and to final cost came to 
$2,600. We are hoping to get $4,000 budgeted for the upcoming season. Dan will contact 
Trois for pricing.  
 
Coaches Training Clinic: 
Discussions on last years Training Clinic were positive. No plans to change from last 
years Clinic. Jack was nominated to run the clinic again with hopes that he is willing and 
able with the help of the Varsity Girls.  
 
Minnesota Leadership Conference:  
Scott Klatt and Amanda Henry both attended the Conference. They talked about a culture 
change with “winning at all cost” and the toxicity of it.  
Safe Sport was also a topic and the changes for the upcoming season.  

- Coaches only in the locker room. No longer able to have non-coach locker room 
monitors with exception to Girls Teams. 

- Concussions and Mouth Guard requirements. 
- Coaches Helmets must be strapped with suspension as punishment.  



 
Power Skating Programs: 
Last season Mitch Sweep had Dianah Klatt come a few times to teach power skating. 
Feedback on this was also positive.  
Suggestion to the board will be to budget for 5 sessions per team with Dianah. Dan will 
contact Dianah.  
 
Bantams: 
David sent emails and texts to the 2019-2020 bantam parents to get feedback on whether 
their bantam aged player is planning on playing this upcoming season. Also questioned, 
was what level they would like the team to play if there was only a single bantam team. 
Majority of parents reported back with “A” level. Amanda Henry will follow up on a 
possible new River Lakes bantam player and David will follow up on one as well. 
 
4 on 4: 
Due to Clay deciding not to run the 4 on 4 this fall, David committed the PDC to run the 
4 on 4. The season starts in September, right after Labor Day. All players must be USA 
hockey registered. 
 
 
No Meeting in June 
 
Next Meeting: July 17th 6:30pm at Queen Bee’s in Paynesville. 
Topics:  

Away Tournament Selection 
Dry Land Program Organization 
Plan Coaches Clinic and Meeting, On and Off Ice 
4 on 4 Management 
 


